
Honorable Judiciary Committee, 
 
I would like to submit my testimony and opinion on House Bill 4005. 
 
The 2nd amendment affords me the freedom to keep and bear arms.  A state law that requires I lock 
and secure my firearm infringes on this freedom.  If my firearm is locked and secured, it is no longer able 
to perform its intended function and, therefore, is no longer a firearm. 
 
I do not believe this bill is constitutional. 
 
I believe our Representatives have their hearts in the right place.  Who doesn't want to save kids?  I'm 
on-board.  Perhaps legislating isn't the answer.  Perhaps awareness and free gun locks would persuade 
people to WILLINGLY lock their firearms, which would both secure firearms and our Liberty.  We must 
not create laws that are unconstitutional. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Josh Ketsdever 
Medford, Oregon 
 


